
  
 
 
 

 
 

  Church of St. Mary Magdalene 
 1945 Illion Street 
 San Diego, California  92110 
 Tel (619) 276-1041 
 Fax (619) 276-0144 
  

 www.stmarymagonline.org 

Church of St. Mary Magdalene 
   SIXTH SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME                                    FEBRUARY 11, 2018 

 Rev. Stephen P. McCall 
 Pastor 
 Rev. Anthony C. May 
 Retired, in residence 
 Rev. William Headley, C.S.Sp. 
 In residence 
 Rev. Michael T. White, C.S.Sp. 
 Weekend supply 
 Deacon Ralph Skiano  

�Ù  Mass Schedule  �Ù 
   

 Monday - Saturday mornings 7:45 a.m. 
 Saturday Vigil  5:30 p.m., Sunday  7, 9, 11 a.m., 6 p.m. 

Holy Day Vigil 5:30 p.m., Holy Day 7:45 a.m., 7 p.m. 
 

�Ù  Sacrament of Reconciliation  �Ù 
   

 Saturday  4 - 5 p.m. 
 or by appointment 
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PARISH STAFF 
  
  

Pastor 
Rev. Stephen P. McCall 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 124 
frsteve@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Rev. Anthony C. May 
In residence 
(619) 276-1041  
 
Rev. William Headley, C.S.Sp. 
In residence 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 120 
  
Rev. Michael T. White, C.S.Sp. 
Weekend supply 
 
Deacon Ralph Skiano 
(858) 776-7151 
deaconralph@aol.com 
  
School of the Madeleine Principal 
Jean Coleman 
(619) 276-6545 
 
Office Manager 
Margaret Wood 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 101 
margaret@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Secretary  
Katie Moreno  
(619) 276-1041 ext. 102 
katie@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Behavioral Health Ministry 
Rita McCrerey 
(619) 276-6805 
counselor@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Liturgy & Music  
Mary Kay Evanko 
(619) 276-1041 ext. 103 
marykay@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Religious Education  
Sofia Segovia 
(619) 276-1248 
religioused@stmarymagonline.org 
 
Director of Youth Ministry 
Jessica McCarthy 
(619) 276-6814 
youthministry@stmarymagonline.org 

 
 

St. Mary Magdalene Mission Statement 
 

We the Eucharistic Community of St. Mary Magdalene  
are called to conversion in Jesus Christ. 

 

Our community life and worship are based on the Bible,  
the Sacraments, and the teachings of the Catholic Church.  

 

Living the love of Christ impacts our moral, intellectual, and 
religious life, and makes us a caring community that brings hope 

to our families, neighborhood, and society. 
 

• PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
Monday-Friday: 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m. 
(closed from 12 noon-1:00 p.m.) 
  

• TO BECOME A REGISTERED 
PARISHIONER  

 Stop by the Parish Office during 
 regular business hours or visit 
 www.stmarymagonline.org 
   
• FUNERAL PRE-PLANNING 
 Arrangements for a funeral 
 liturgy may be made in advance. 
 Contact the director of Liturgy, 
 Mary Kay Evanko. 

  

• RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR 
ADULTS 

 Those who are interested in 
 becoming Catholic, or those 
 baptized Catholics, who wish to 
 become fully initiated in the 
 Church, should call the Parish 
 Office.  

  

• SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 
Baptismal preparation classes 
are required of all parents and 
godparents. Call the Parish 
Office for an appointment. 
 
 

 

• SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE 
 Call the Parish Office at least nine 
 months in advance. 

  

• SACRAMENT OF RECONCILLIATION 
 Saturday, from 4-5 p.m. in the 
 church or call the Parish Office 
 for an appointment. 
  

• SACRAMENT OF THE SICK 
In event of serious illness or 
medical emergency, anointing of 
the sick and Eucharist may be 
arranged by contacting the 
Parish Office. 

 
• RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 Classes are held on Sunday 
 mornings at 10:15 a.m. Contact 
 the Director of Religious 
 Education, Sofia Segovia, for 
 more information. 

 

• EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
 Every Friday from 1-5:00 p.m. in 
 the Blessed Sacrament Chapel. 
  

• MINISTRIES/ORGANIZATIONS 
 To become involved in a parish 
 ministry, call the ministry contact 
 found on page seven of this 
 bulletin. 

 
 
 
 

       Sharing God’s Gifts 
 

St. Mary Magdalene Parish is pleased to    
participate in the 2018 “Sharing God’s Gifts” 
Annual Catholic Appeal.  This appeal supports 
charitable needs throughout the Diocese of 
San Diego.  Your gifts make possible the work that impacts so many in 
our diocese:  those who attend Catholic school, formation of new 
priests and care for our retired priests, evangelization and accompani-
ment of Young Adults, and the consoling presence of Christ for those 
imprisoned.  Please make your pledge to the Annual Catholic Appeal.  
You can make your contribution online at giving.sdcatholic.org, or by 
placing your completed response card in the collection basket or  
bringing it to the Parish Office.  Thank you for your support.    



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mass Intentions   

Saturday, February 10 
  7:45 AM - Irene Baughman
5:30 PM - Paul Simonis, Jr.
Sunday, February 11 
  7:00 AM - Patricia Pavli 
  9:00 AM - Religious Education Catechists & Volunteers 
  11:00 AM - John Butterfield 
   6:00 PM - Parishioners of St. Mary Magdalene 
Monday, February 12 
  7:45 AM Joseph Brady 
Tuesday, February 13 
  7:45 AM - Sara Jean Tarr
Wednesday, February 14 
  7:45 AM - Parishioners of St. Mary Magdalene 
   7:00 PM - Jack Malone
Thursday, February 15 
  7:45 AM - Sara Jean Tarr 
Friday, February 16 
  7:45 AM - Malone Family
Saturday, February 17 
  7:45 AM - Lou Palet
5:30 PM - Jean Anderson
Sunday, February 18 
  7:00 AM - Richard Winter 
  9:00 AM - Jack Malone 
  11:00 AM - Parishioners of St. Mary Magdalene 
   6:00 PM - Michael & Agnes Flavin 
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Readings for the Week 
 

Monday: Jas 1:1-11; Ps 119:67-68, 71-72, 75-76;  
 Mk 8:11-13 
Tuesday: Jas 1:12-18; Ps 94:12-13a, 14-15, 18-19;  
 Mk 8:14-21 
Wednesday: Jl 2:12-18; Ps 51:3-6ab, 12-14, 17;  
 2 Cor 5:20 — 6:2; Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 
Thursday: Dt 30:15-20; Ps 1:1-4, 6; Lk 9:22-25 
Friday: Is 58:1-9a; Ps 51:3-6ab, 18-19; Mt 9:14-15 
Saturday: Is 58:9b-14; Ps 86:1-6; Lk 5:27-32 
Sunday: Gn 9:8-15; Ps 25:4-9; 1 Pt 3:18-22;  
 Mk 1:12-15 

Our Liturgical Music 
 

Sunday, 7, 9, & 11:00 a.m. Masses 
 

Processional Hymn: RS 652 - Praise to You, O Christ, Our 
             Savior 
Gloria:  Mass of Remembrance 
Responsorial Psalm: RS 64 - Psalm 32:  I Turn To You,   
                   Lord 
Hymn of Presentation: RS 949 - Your Hands, O Lord, in  
               Days of Old 
Communion Hymn: RS 724 - We Remember 
Recessional Hymn: RS 684 - Praise, My Soul, the King of  
            Heaven 
 

Sunday, 6:00 p.m. Mass 
 

Music with Patrick Rivera 

Sixth Sunday of Ordinary Time 
A Scriptural Reflection 

“Do Everything For The Glory Of God” 
 

What is your true calling in life? Is it to help other people? 
Is it to develop the talents that God gave you? Is it to love 
and support your family? While all of these may be true 
for us we don’t often recognize that our deepest calling, 
or vocation, is to give glory to the God who creates, 
saves, and sanctifies us. In the First Letter to the        
Corinthians Paul exhorts us to “do everything for the   
glory of God” (1 Corinthians 10:31). The one person who 
did this better than anyone else was Jesus Christ. So it 
comes as no surprise that Paul also tells us to “be      
imitators of Christ.” 
 

How did Jesus give glory to God? He sought not his “own 
benefit but that of the many, that they might be saved” (1 
Corinthians 31:33). Today’s Gospel gives us a           
challenging example from Jesus’ life. Jesus saves a leper 
from the stigma and suffering of leprosy. Afterward the 
leper joyfully returns to the community and tells everyone 
the good news about what Jesus did for him. As a result 
Jesus finds that he now experiences the exclusion that 
the leper had once known. He can no longer “enter a 
town openly” and must remain “outside in deserted    
places.”  
 

Imitators Of Christ 
 

Most of us will probably never cure anyone from leprosy 
or any other disease. How, then, are we to imitate the 
Christ who worked such wonders? We are called to give 
glory to God by using our own gifts with courage and 
generosity, as Jesus did. We are called to seek not our 
“own benefit but that of the many.” risking our own pride, 
status, time, money, or pleasure for the common good. 
We are called to tell everyone the good news about what 
Christ does for us—and through us—every day. 
 

Then everything we do will be for the glory of God. 
 
Copyright © 2005, World Library Publications. All rights reserved. 
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Lent Begins This Coming Week 
  

This Wednesday, February 14th, is Ash Wednesday. 
Masses will be celebrated at 7:45 a.m. and 7:00 p.m., with 
ashes being imposed during these liturgies. Ash Wednes-
day is a day of fast and abstinence. Those fourteen and 
over may not eat meat on Wednesday (nor on the Fridays 
of Lent); those eighteen but not yet sixty may eat only one 
full meal on Wednesday (also on Good Friday). Two  
smaller meals are allowed on fast days, with nothing to eat 
between meals. 
 

Lenten Opportunities   

  Daily Eucharist at 7:45 a.m. 
  Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament every Friday    
  from 1-5:00 p.m. in the chapel. 
  Friday Soup Suppers at 6:00 p.m. in the Parish Hall 
  beginning February 16th. For those interested in   
  making a homemade soup to share, sign-up  sheets  
  are in the back of the church. 
  Friday Stations of the Cross at 7:00 p.m. in 

 church. 
 

eGiving with Faith Direct 
 

Fast. Pray. Give up your Envelopes! We  
invite you to help your parish save money by 
giving up your offertory envelopes this Lent! 

Enrolling with Faith Direct will provide St. Mary Magdalene 
with consistent support and simplify your giving without the 
wasteful envelopes.  Join us in giving up envelopes this 
Lenten season!  Visit www.faithdirect.net and use our 
church code: CA840.  Thank you for your continued     
support of our parish family! 
 

Religious Education 
 

There will be no Religious Education classes on February 
18, 2018 due to Presidents’ Day weekend. Classes will 
resume February 25, 2018. 
 

Quarter & Can Thank You 
 

Thanks to your generosity, we sent $203.81 to Birthline.  
All canned goods, soap and paper products were sent to 
CCSA.  

 

                            And Just a Reminder 
Next weekend is the ‘Special’ Collection for CCSA.  

This month’s requested items are: 
 

New men’s underwear (sm, m, l) & Men’s Jeans (30-36) 
Jackets & sweatshirts (hooded are great) 

Peanut Butter & Tuna 

Around  

the Parish... 

LIVING STEWARDSHIP NOW 

 

Your Gift of Treasure for the  
Weekend of February 4, 2018 

 

With gratitude for the gifts we have received, 
parishioners and visitors made a  

joyful return to the Lord of the following: 
 
  eGiving:    $  (reported semi-monthly) 

  Plate:     $  1,867.00 
  Envelopes:   $  4,994.00 
 

  Total Offertory:           $  6,861.00 

  Average Budgeted Income:      $12,745.88 
 

  Difference:          $  5,884.88 
 

  Registered Families:  1736 
  eGiving Families:     120 
  Envelope Families:    326 
 

Average Budgeted Income is the minimum amount needed each week 
for ministries & maintenance of our parish (liturgies, sacraments,   
utilities, repairs, ongoing maintenance, and salaries & benefits for our 
staff.  Does not include major projects.) 

A Stewardship of Love 
 

The Greeting Card Association estimates that over one 
billion Valentine cards will be sent again this year,      
celebrating love and loving relationships. As with many 
holiday observances, the exact origins of St. Valentine’s 
Day are uncertain. Tradition places the third century   
Roman bishop at the heart of a conflict between the 
Church and the reigning Roman emperor Claudius II. 
The emperor outlawed marriage to ensure a large      
contingent of soldiers for his army.  It is believed by 
many that St. Valentine was imprisoned himself for     
refusing to comply with the edict, choosing instead to 
perform marriage ceremonies secretly. From prison, he          
supposedly sent a note to member of the jailer’s family 
inscribed. “From your Valentine.” 
 

At the close of the fifth century, Pope Gelasius honored 
the memory of Valentine by replacing a pagan Roman 
practice – young men and women were paired for a year 
through a lottery system – with one that encouraged 
healthy relationships and identified Valentine as the   
patron saint for the new ‘lottery’. Rather than filling in a 
box with the names of young men and women, the Pope 
added the names of saints of the Church. In the year that 
followed the drawing, each participant was expected to 
follow the example of the saint whose name was chosen 
from the container. Today we send over a billion cards, 
tons of candy and miles of flowers. Maybe we should 
share something more substantive. A commitment of a 
year, emulating the life of a saint – now that would be 
quite a life to offer the love of your life. 
 

(Continued on Page 5) 
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Level 1 Confirmation: Remember, Spring    
Retreat is March 2nd - 4th!  Any Level 2 or  
Confirmed teens are also invited to join us for 

this super fun and transformative weekend! Contact    
Jessica for more information.  
 

Mardi Gras Potluck! Our February 12th Youth 
Group will be Mardi Gras style as we prepare for the   
beginning of the Lenten season! Please bring a snack to 
share! 
 

We will NOT have Youth Group on Monday, February 
19th for the President’s Day Holiday.  
 

For more information on  
St. Mary Magdalene Youth Group events,  

contact Jessica McCarthy, Director of Youth Ministry  
(619) 276-6814; youthministry@stmarymagonline.org 

 

 

Prayer List for Deployed Military 
 

As a faith community let’s pray for all those  
who serve our country during these troubled times. 
We pray especially for those of our parish who are 

deployed or will soon be deployed: 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Almighty God, be their constant companion and 
strength in every adversity. May they always  
experience your presence, love and comfort.  

 
If you have a friend or relative who is serving  

in our military, please contact the Parish Office. 

Lynn Doras 

Philip Ho 

Daniel Mateos 

Sonny Markland 

Joseph Nason 

Nilbert Ng 

Elizabeth P. 

Michael Preston 

Jorge Ramirez 

Miguel Valverde 

 
 
 
 
 

If you have a loved one who is incapacitated and cannot 
attend Mass and would like to receive the Holy Eucharist 
at home, please contact the parish office at (619) 276-
1041 or Deacon Ralph at (858) 776-7151. 

Ladies’ Bible Study Is Still Looking For Your 
Bread of Life Books 

 

The Bread of Life book used at the Ladies’ Bible Study is 
out of publication.  If you have any of the A, B, or C year 
books and are interested in donating them to the group, 
please take them to Katie in the Parish Office.  The     
authors of the books are Deacon Ken and Marie Finn. 

(Living Stewardship Now continued) 
 

Imagine relationships typified by generosity, unselfish 
behavior, sensitivity, mercy, personal sacrifice and grace. 
Imagine men and women living the next year like saints 
of the Church, as a gift to their partners. It’s an idea worth 
considering this Valentine’s Day.  Give a stewardship gift 
of unselfish love. “If we love one another, God remains in 
us, and His love is brought to perfection in us.”  
 

Since this year we have Ash Wednesday on the same 
date, perhaps we should have the ash on the forehead 
also be a symbol to and with our partners of the unselfish 
love for each other. 

Learning About The Priesthood 
 

On Saturday, March 3, 2018 the Diocese of San Diego is 
hosting an Explorer Day for those men who are         
interested in exploring a possible vocation to the priest-
hood. The day will be held at St. Francis Center on the 
campus of the University of San Diego from 8:30 a.m. to 
3:30 p.m.  If living a life of service for Christ and the   
people of God is attractive to you, take advantage of the 
opportunity to attend this upcoming Explorer Day. Pick up 
an application at your parish office or call Fr. Lauro    
Minimo at St. Francis Center at (619) 291-7446.         
Applications are due February 26, 2018. 

Relationship Skills Workshop 
 

Deacon Ralph and Peggy Skiano are          
presenting ‘Relationship Skills Workshops’  
every Monday night at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish 
Hall, 1945 Illion St.  Come and explore how to 

improve your relationships.  You can attend one work-
shop, several, or all of them.  The next workshop is    
February 12th and the topic is ‘Listening Beyond 
Words.’ 
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Remember to Support  Our Advertisers!    

The JS Paluch Company arranges for the bulletin to be 
supported through the generosity of the businesses that 
you see advertised on the back cover. Most of these 
advertisers are members of our local community, and 
many belong to our parish.  

Lectors & Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist 
Schedule:  February 17th & 18th 

  

Saturday, 5:30 p.m. 
 Lectors: 
  Markcos & Stephanie Garcia 
 Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
  Robert Saffian, Tom Hine, Gerri Dunham, Daniel Moeller, 
  Michael Lynch, Patty Chouinard, Bonnie Segerstrom 
Sunday, 7:00 a.m. 
 Lectors: 
 Viola Archuleta, Denise Mayer 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist:  
 Katherine Malchiodi, Jan Gushue, Ursula Siesel, Mary Lytle, 
 Emmy Yaeger, Barbara Snyder, Peggy Talmich 
Sunday, 9:00 a.m. 
 Lectors: 
 Mary Wolford, John LaRaia 
 Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist:  
 Rachel Smith, Marianne Forsyth, Tom Schlosser, 
 John Attard, Annette Hallahan, Patty Flynn, Anita Everson, 
 Julie Warner, Pat Ferbrache, Donna & Randy Lowenstein 
Sunday, 11:00 a.m. 
 Lectors: 
  Julia Sousa, Ann Gomez 
 Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
  John Frusci, Carol McCauley, Enes Andrews, Judy Robinson, 
  Maria Trapasso, Larry Varela, Mary Ekstrom 
Sunday, 6:00 p.m. 
 Lectors: 
 Larry Fulton, Position Not Filled 

Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist:  
 Deirdre Bretney, Kathi Amarillas, Sandy Vargas, 
 Paul Corso, Jason Garcia, Rachel & Jeremy Freeman 

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH  

MINISTRY 

Carefully constructed positive affirmations can “rewire” our 
brains to break negative thought patterns. Similar to     
exercise, positive affirmations can actually increase the 
amount of feel-good hormones in our brains. Positive 
thoughts create positive emotions, which can actually 
change our physiology and improve our mental, emotional, 
and physical health. 
 

Here are the first 7 of 15 positive affirmations that can help 
change your life: 
 

1. I am worthy of love, happiness, and fulfillment. 
This affirmation can increase your self-esteem and self-
worth. You are what you believe you are! 
2. I have the power within me to create the life I desire. 
This empowering statement can help you recognize that 
you alone have the power to create the life you want.  
Honor your power to choose by choosing thoughts and 
actions that positively contribute to your life. 
3. Each new day is filled with infinite potential and 
possibility. 
You’ve probably heard the phrase “Tomorrow is a new 
day.” Every new day brings with it new opportunities. 
Seize the day by making the most of the opportunities 
available to you. 
4. I am so grateful for my life and all its blessings. 
An attitude of gratitude can not only boost your mood and 
increase your awareness of all the blessings you already 
possess, but it also serves to attract even more good 
things into your life. 
5. I forgive myself and hold myself in a state of      
compassion. 
Forgiveness can free us from past burdens and allow us to 
operate from a clean slate. Love yourself, recognize that 
you did the best you could in the past, and strive to      
continue to learn and do better in the future. 
6. I love and accept myself just the way I am. 
The simple act of self-acceptance can radically transform 
your life. A healthy relationship with yourself is necessary 
if you wish to have healthy relationships with others. 
7. I am strong in my values and confident in my      
abilities. 
Strong values and self-confidence can keep you feeling 
empowered, strong, and capable of taking on life’s      
challenges. 
 

Tune in next week for affirmations 8-15 from      
GoodTherapy.org 

 

 COFFEE & DONUTS ARE SERVED  
EVERY SUNDAY AFTER THE  

7 & 9 A.M. MASSES  
 

Join your fellow parishioners in   
the Conference Room  

for  coffee & conversation! 

Behavioral Health Ministry (continued) 
 

GriefShare continues Wednesday, February 14, 6:30-8 
p.m. in the Church Hall.  Session 2 will focus on the 
challenges of grief:  more eye-opening reasons why the 
pain of loss can be overwhelming, some of the over-
looked, yet common, effects grief has on our mind, body, 
and spirit; and how to get things done when we don’t 
feel like we have any energy.  GriefShare is a 13-week 
video-based grief support program for those who have 
lost a loved one to death.  All are welcome.  Each ses-
sion stands alone so participation in all 13 sessions is 
not required.  Come join us for any or all sessions or call 
Rita for more information: (619) 276-6805. 



Parish Ministry Contacts 
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ALTAR SERVERS  
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
  

ANNUAL CATHOLIC APPEAL  
 Parish Office 276-1041 
  

BAPTISM PREPARATION 
 Rectory 276-1041 
  

BEHAVIORAL HEALTH MINISTRY 
 Rita McCrerey       276-6805 
 

BIBLE STUDY 
 Jo Wise 276-8919 
 

BINGO   
 Rich Michalek 665-3346 
 

CATHOLIC DAUGHTERS    
 Donna Gentz Wallis (760) 788-0849 
 

CENACLE  
 Parish Office 276-1041 
 

CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP  
 Viola Archuleta (858) 356-8960 
 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY OF THE WORD 
 Sofia Segovia 276-1248 
 

CHURCH CLEANING  
 Maria Virissimo 276-6708 
 

COMMUNION TO THE SICK  
 Deacon Ralph Skiano   (858) 776-7151 
  

CCSA 
  Jeanne McAlindin         276-1169            
 

DIVINE MERCY 
 Joe & Carol Pallazola 276-6637 
 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 
 Marie Zenker 276-8683 
 

EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS OF THE 
EUCHARIST 
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 

FINANCE COUNCIL 
Chair    
 Father Stephen McCall  276-1041 
Co-Chair 
 Clair Southgate 276-3927 
 

HILLTOPPERS  
 Parish Office 276-1041 
 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 
 Miguel Bush 246-3605 
 

LAYETTE MINISTRY 
 Marianne Forsyth 885-1083 
  

LECTORS  
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION 
 Rectory 276-1041 
 

MOM’S CATHOLIC BOOK STUDY  
 Kim Uskokovic 276-1041 
 

MUSIC MINISTRY: 
Sunday 9 a.m. Traditional Choir 
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
Sunday 6 p.m. Contemporary Choir 
 Carole LeCren 276-1041 
Children's Choir  
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
Handbell Choir 
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
Resurrection Chorale 
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
 

PARISH COUNCIL  
President 
 Father Stephen McCall 276-1041 
Chair 
 Marianne Forsyth 885-1083 
Administration 
 Tim Graves (858) 573-0408 
At Large 
 Marianne Forsyth  885-1083 
  

Community Building 
 Dianna Anderson (858) 272-9640 
Education 
 Denise Mayer 990-2312 
Liturgy & Spirituality 
 Gerry Thompson 275-2264 
Marriage & Family Life 
 Peggy Skiano (858) 776-7151 
Secretary 
 Karen Lynch (858) 571-5657 
Social Outreach 
 Larry Fulton 276-8558 
Staff Representative  
 Mary Kay Evanko 276-1041 
 

PRAYER NETWORK 
 Viola Archuleta (858) 356-8960 
 Renee Luna (858) 565-7059 
 

PRO-LIFE 
 Gerry Barlow (858) 342-9521 
 Margie Gallego 275-3966 
 

R.C.I.A. (Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults 
 Rectory 276-1041 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 Sofia Segovia 276-1248 
 

ROSARY MAKERS 
 Pat Ferbrache 275-2718 
 

SACRISTANS 
 Emmy Yaeger 276-2802 
 

SCOUTS 
 Mark Rowland (619) 516-4663 
 

STEWARDSHIP 
 Dick Roy (858) 274-4546 
 

USHERS/GREETERS 
 Luke Rohde (858) 518-2323 
 

WEDDING COORDINATOR 
 Helen Antoniak 276-6858 
 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
 Jessica McCarthy  276-6814 

  Community Announcements   
 

Happy World Marriage Sunday! 
Worldwide Marriage Encounter celebrates the love you have for your spouse and helps you to build, expand, and deepen 
that relationship.  Sign up for the upcoming March 9-11th weekend at Courtyard Marriott in Rancho Bernardo. For many 
couples "Their Weekend" is one of the most significant experiences of their marriages. Sign up today at             
www.wwme-sandiego.org. 
 

Camp Oliver 
Camp Oliver is owned by the Sisters of Social Services, and has been operating summer camp for over 60 years.     
Campers enjoy swimming, arts and crafts, low ropes course, archery, nature studies, outdoor cooking, hiking, campfires, 
and more!  Financial assistance is available.  For more information visit our website at www.campoliver.org, email               
info@campoliver.org, or (619) 445-5945. One camp session left: July 8-13, 2018; co-ed ages 6-12. 
 

Camp Oliver is also seeking special individuals to be our Camp Counselors and Cabin Leaders this summer.  Come and 
volunteer to work at Camp Oliver with others that are passionate about nature and working with children.  Staff needed 
June 29-July 27, 2018, must be over 18 years old.  Please contact our office or see our website today. 
 

After-Abortion Healing Retreat  For Catholic Women (or Catholic-friendly) 
Given by Rachel’s Hope, February 23-25, 2018.  Professionally led. Held at the Diocesan Pastoral Center, 3888 Paducah 
Drive, San Diego.  Closing Mass included. Group Size limited. Cost $45; partial scholarships available.  Confidentiality 
maintained. Limited housing available. “Not judged, not lectured, just healed”.  For information/registration call Rosemary 
Benefield (858) 581-3022.  Visit us on our website: www.RachelsHope.org. 
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